

DLA Piper LLP (US)
1201 North Market Street
Suite 2100
Wilmington, Delaware 19801-1147
www.dlapiper.com

Edward J. McAndrew

March 29, 2019

VIA U.S. MAIL

The Honorable Gordon J. MacDonald Office of the Attorney General State of New Hampshire Attn: Security Breach Notification 33 Capitol Street Concord, NH 03301

Re: Security Event Notification

Dear Sir or Madam:

We are providing notice on behalf of Eisai, Inc. ("Eisai"), pursuant to N.H. Rev. Stat. Ann. § 359-C:20, about an incident involving 1 New Hampshire resident.

On or about January 22, 2019, Eisai discovered that certain Eisai employees were the targets of "phishing" emails transmitted that same day. The "phishing" emails contained links that sought to compromise the recipients' Eisai email login credentials. Eisai immediately launched an investigation into this incident with the assistance of a leading cyber investigative firm. On February 21, 2019, Eisai determined that certain email accounts of Eisai employees were logged into on one occasion from a suspicious location.

On or about March 19, 2019, Eisai confirmed that certain limited types of unencrypted personal information were contained in an Eisai employee email account. The types of personal information at issue included: name and driver's license number.

Our investigation has not revealed any evidence that an unauthorized person actually accessed, viewed or otherwise compromised any personal information contained in the email accounts, and we have no information to indicate that the personal information was utilized for criminal activity.

We continue to diligently investigate and assess this incident. We have secured each email account and we continue to monitor for suspicious activity. We are continuing to enhance our identity, authentication and remote access controls, and to educate our workforce about cybersecurity issues.

We provided written notification to the affected New Hampshire resident on March 27, 2019.

If you should have any questions or if we can provide further assistance to the New Hampshire resident affected by this incident, please feel free to contact me at (302) 468-5685 or ed.mcandrew@dlapiper.com.



March 29, 2019 Page Two

Respectfully submitted,

DLA Piper LLP (US)

Edward J. McAndrew